

Time Winding Down to Annual District 14-K Convention Days

The 2017-18 convention of District 14-K is nearing. March 24 and 25 are the days it will be held at the Holiday Inn in Breinigsville, off Rts. 100 & I-78. The convention committee had its last preparation meeting on March 8th with the hotel staff, and all systems are go.

Get your registration form filled out and sent in to PDG Linwood Gehris and spouse Gail. Every Lion and Lioness received a registration sheet in the mail, but if you misplaced yours, extra forms are available. The deadline to register is March 13.

There will be some new seminars this year and they will be quite informative and hopefully well attended, said Lion Wendy Naugle.

The candidate for

District Governor will be on the ballot after Saturday's luncheon. As of now, no one has come forward to run for either 1st or 2nd Vice District Governor.

First year International Director Lion Gwen White, and her partner in service, Lion Rhett White, from Birds Island, North Carolina will be our honored guests, and she will give the message at the banquet. They will also run a seminar.

The presentation of Melvin Jones Fellowship plaques will be a part of the Saturday night banquet. There are at least six presentations as of this writing.

The Sunday morning Necrology Breakfast will remember all those who passed away in the calendar year 2017. The Rev. Jay R. Wetzel, retired pastor of St. John's Lutheran Church in Bath, will bring the message for Palm Sunday. He is a member of the Bath Lions Club. John Bauer will sing special music.

Past International Director Gene Polgar is expected to attend. He had health issues.

March 2nd was the deadline to register for a sleeping room at the Holiday Inn at a reduced rate. No discount now, and rooms may not even be available. It would have saved you a lot of driving to and from home.

Zone chairmen have been promoting the convention, the necrology service, and the collection of used eyeglasses.

March 24 and 25. Let's have some fun!!!



Helping homeless children in the Allentown School District was the subject of a talk by Russell Valentini as he was the guest speaker at the February 17 District 14-K third cabinet meeting in the Bethlehem Township Community Center.

He said homelessness is everywhere and he has had calls from several local communities. "There had to be an event that caused the family to lose their home. Valentini said. One of his objectives is for the children to stay in the same school. They are doing well, even going to col-lege, for they are talented children.

Once the homeless are identified, he uses the money for close to 500 children he has been working with. "I want them to be prepared for school," he said. One program he uses is called

"No Two Alike." He cited a case of one family of three generations that has never graduated from high school. Valentini said that it is important that we work with the students, noting that the children want to be successful, but they probably won't unless they have this program to help them. "Every child is worth it. Let them dream."

Breakfast Then Business

Valentini's talk followed breakfast that was catered. Then the various individual and committee reports were given as District Governor Donald Kaufman presided at the business meeting.

The reports of the Global Leadership, Global Membership and Global Service team coordinators were among the first given.

PDG Dennis Butz, on Continued on Page 2



PDG Joseph Chunko of Hellertown and Lions District 14-K installed three new members of the Bath Lions Club on Wednesday, Feb. 21, 2018: Left to right, Fiorella Reginelli Mirabito, Viola Wesner, and Phyllis Andrews. They were sponsored by Lion Daniel Spengler, Esq. Past President Melissa Grube pinned each of the ladies.

Three new members inducted by Bath

History was made on Wednesday, Feb. 21 when three new members were installed in the Bath Lions Club as they met at My Place Restaurant. They were welcomed by past

president Melissa Grube as she put on their Lions pin.

Past District Governor Joseph Chunko administered the oath of membership to Fiorella Mirabito, Phyllis Andrews and Viola Wesner.

Two of the new members are on a committee to plan fund-raisers that financially help needy per-

Continued on Page 4

District Governor's Message

News & Information



It's a Great Time to be a Lion, Leo and Lioness! During the second half of this Lions year we will have several great opportunities to learn new things and meet other Lions from around our District, State, and the world:

Annual District 14-K Convention, March 24-25, 2018, Holiday Inn Conference Center, 7736 Adrienne Drive, Breinigsville, PA 18031. There are several seminars you won't want to miss:

- New Club Presidents & Vice Presidents training will be provided by 1st VDG Karlene Laub
- Secretary training provided by Lion Ed Beishline
- A Peacock in the Land of the Penguins Presented by our local Lions, depicting how
 birds of different colors and personalities learn
 to get along and prosper. Volunteers needed call
 Lion PDG Marsha Johnston if you would like to
 participate.
- Club Success Stories presented by Lion PDG Glen Santee
- Membership Development and Retention presented by International director Lion Gwen White
- Social Media presented by the Northwestern Leo Club.

Note: Free registration until March 13, 2018 (\$3.00 late fee after March 13). Seminar and meal registration should be mailed before March 13, 2018.

PA State Convention, May 17-20, 2018. The Penn Stater Conference Center Hotel, 215 Innovation Blvd., State College, PA 16803. International President Naresh Aggarwal from Delhi, India will be our honored guest. The convention committee has worked hard to provide you with seminars, motivational speakers, and a pleasant atmosphere to mingle with Lions, Lionesses, and Leos from around the State. Lease visit our District website lions14k.org and click on 2018 State Convention for all the details and forms required.

Lions 101st Annual International Convention, June 29 - July 3, 2018, MGM Grand Hotel, Las Vegas, Nevada. Visit the web site at LCICON.org for all the details and information. Register early so you won't be disappointed. Hear inspirational speakers, enjoy the biggest names in entertainment, attend thought-provoking seminars, and join the International Parade of Nations.

In Lionism, DG Don Kaufman

Cabinet Meeting

Continued from Page 1 leadership, stressed the importance of having a 2nd VDG now and both a 1st and 2nd VDG for election on March 24 to assure there is leadership. He asked people to step up

TATTLE TAILER

Official Publication of

District 14-K, Lions Clubs International

Office: 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 Phone: 610-428-1965 / Fax: 610-837-1030 E-mail: tattletailer14k@rcn.com

EDITOR:Wm. J. "Bill" Halbfoerster, Jr., P.D.G. COORDINATORSAll Zone Chairpersons

The TATTLE TAILER is published monthly, and e-mailed the beginning of each month to all subscribing Lions and Lioness members in the district. It is also available online at lions14k.org/newsletter/tattletailer. You can elect to receive a notification by e-mail when the Tattle Tailer is published by going to the district website and signing up on the mailing list subscription page. There is a link on the bottom of the Tattle Tailer page listed above that will take you to the sign-up page. Address all bulletins, newsletters, activity reports, advertising and boosters to 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 or e-mail to: tattletailer14k@rcn.com.

DON KAUFMAN
District Governor
KARLENE LAUB
1st Vice District Governor

2nd Vice District Governor

CHERYL FATZINGER
Cabinet Secretary

DAVID DANIEL Cabinet Treasurer

Dates to Remember

MAR. 19 Charitable Enterprises

24-25 District 14-K 33rd Convention
Holiday Inn, Breinigsville

24 Melvin Jones Honors
At Convention Banquet

25 Necrology Breakfast

and take on those responsibilities. "If we don't have Lions to step up to leadership roles, this great District 14-K as we know it now, will no longer exist in the near future," he said.

* * * * * *

PDG-PCC Karen Brady on membership submitted a report that showed a loss of five members between October 2017 and January 2018 - 880 to 875 in the district. Of that total, 253 are females. She added that when a member wants to drop out, somebody in the club needs to find out why. What is the reason?

PDG Marsha Johnston, for services, said that team is to encourage clubs to increase and implement new service activities, and that each club needs to appoint a Global Service Club chairperson, report service activities to LCI, and complete at least one service activity with a focus on diabetes awareness. In the Centennial Challenge, clubs focused on environment, youth, vision. hunger and Diabetes and pediatric cancer have been added this year.

She is also concerned that only 24 of the 34 clubs report their activities. If the secretaries don't use Internet, they can make a phone call to the GST coordinator or cabinet secretary. To serve 59,677 people last year in the district, \$61,043 in donations was received to finance them. The largest amount of people served was for community activities, 32,633. Second was for hunger, 21,762.

Committee Reports

Environmental chairman Lion Marty Lower said Best Buy on MacArthur Rd. in Whitehall takes old batteries (AA, AAA, etc.) ... The small ones for car keys and remotes are recyclable. . .They also take TV and telephone wires and

PIN TRADER BOB KUCSAN

wants your Pins & Banners Call 610-759-5879

1st Vice District Governor's Message

14-K Convention Coming Quickly



The 14-K Convention is coming up quickly. If you haven't already done so, you need to register by March 13, 2018. We have some great seminars planned again this year. I'm sure you will enjoy the new ones that were added. If you are like me and are unsure of myself when it comes to social media, we have a treat for you. The Leos are doing a seminar on social media and who better then our youth to educate those of us who are just learning. The Penguins and Peacocks sounds like it will be super interesting. There is the basket raffle which has been very successful in the past.

The Leo of the Year will be honored, and a District Scholarship will also be awarded. Did you know the Leo of the Year last year was from Whitehall and went on to be the State of Pennsylvania Leo of the Year? What an honor for not only that young lady but also for District 14-K. The Peace Poster winners will also be recognized at the Saturday luncheon. 14-K is blessed to have such wonderful, service minded youth in our district schools. Please help us honor them by attending the luncheon.

The Melvin Jones awards were presented during the Saturday evening dinner last year and was very well received.

We know it will a great weekend of fellowship and fun as our club members get together. The voting this year will be for District Governor only. There are no candidates for 1st and 2nd Vice District Governor. This may be our last District 14-K convention, so come out and support the District Governor and congratulate him for working so hard to show the rest of Pennsylvania who we are and what we can do to serve others in Lehigh and Northampton County, the USA and throughout the world. Let's make him proud by having representatives from every club in our District.

1st VDG Karlene Laub

cables. We want to recycle these items, rather than taking them to a landfill...If you can't get to Best Buy, call Lion Lower at 610-844-1486.

This year marks the 50th anniversary of Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF). PDG Chairman Chunko listed the accomplishes over that time span. Your support is needed for LCIF to continue to provide the humanitarian service needed in the world. Go on the LCIF web site to see how you can help. Melvin Jones Fellows will be honored at the district convention on March 24. "I am asking all Lions to consider coming to this banquet to help us recognize their accom-plishments," says Lion

PDG Marsha Johnston said the recent board meeting of Center for Vision Loss outlined a strategic plan for the center; discussed need for vans; and replacing Director of Development & Marketing Karen Huetter, who is retiring.

Reports on membership numbers in their zones were reported by Lions Joe Sizer, Wendy Naugle, Daniel Lombardo, Karlene Laub, Mary Neher and Kathy Fenstermacher, Paul Stoudt, and Kathy Duelly.

Charitable Enterprises is looking for candidates to serve on the board of directors for the 2018-2019Lions year. If you, as a Lion in District 14-K, are interested, call a member of the nominating com-DG Donald mittee, Kaufman (610-776-7477) and IPCC Karen Brady (610-865-0900) . . . The reorganization meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 11 at p.m. 6:45 in the Schnecksville Grange, Rt.873, Schnecksville, a dinner meeting with Upper Lehigh Lions the host. \$15 per person. Charitable Enterprises was created in 1981 to raise funds for charitable purposes within Lehigh and Northampton counties.

PDG Joe Chunko noted that "Kindness Matters" is the theme for the 2018-19 Peace Poster Contest. Deadline for ordering kits from LCl's Club Supplies Sales Dept. is October 2. (See complete details).

Continued on Page 3

(EDITOR'S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, a month prior to publication, sent in by Lions club secretaries to the Editor. REMINDER: Pictures of club activities are wanted for Tattle Tailer.

REGION I

ALBURTIS - Pierogie sale planned for February 3, just in time for Super Bowl . . . Food donation made to St. Paul's U.C.C. food pantry 90 lbs. of food and \$20 Weiss Gift Card which was donated to the club for food bank. **ALTON PARK** - No January report.

EMMAUS LIONESS LIONS - Board approved a \$300 contribution for purchase of items on Pa. Lions Beacon Lodge wish list, and a \$1,000 contribution toward two Beacon Lodge camp sponsorships, two Creative Basket Party tickets for raffle at District 14-K Convention, and a \$250 contribution toward a Melvin Jones Fellowship for Heather Day, Leo Advisor.

EMMAUS - Approved up to \$600 to provide a camp sponsorship to Beacon Lodge camp. . . . Approved \$250 as a donation to Josh's FOP bingo, an organization that provides research and funding for the disease known as FOP. . . Purchased raffle tickets and ads to support the district convention. . Provided \$125 to sponsor a golf hole at the Lehigh Valley amputee golf tournament.

KUHNSVILLE AREA - Planning club's 32nd anniversary charter night on February 1 . . . Placed an ad in the convention booklet.

LEHIGH TOWNSHIP - .Made multiple loans of medical equipment

LEHIGH VALLY SATURDAY A.M. - Received a large banner patch honoring our club for the 33 service projects the club had last year. . . Gave each one of our visually impaired families a new "Enjoy the City" coupon book for 2018. . . A member moved to Kutztown, but her visually impaired children will still be with our group and go to a charter school in Allentown. She still helps by selling candy.

LOWER LEHIGH - Collections of eyeglasses, aluminum cans, and food for Zionsville Food Bank continue. . . Gave grocery gift cards for Christmas Helping Hands project. . . Donated an additional \$4,300 to the Macungie Institute to be used for handicapped access doors on the building. . . . One pair of eyeglasses purchased for a high school student. . . Club will donate \$2,250 to the scholarship fund at Emmaus High School.

MOUNTAINVILLE - Selling tickets for drawing on December 13 when District Governor and Alton Park Lions visit.

ONTELAUNEE - No January report

SLATEDALE-EMERALD AREA - No January report

SLATINGTON - Upcoming Super Bowl fundraiser / party planned. . . Our \$1,000 donation to Friedens Church covered 187 gifts for children's Christmas party. . . Approved \$500 for annual dues at the Nature Center, and \$1,000 for Northern Valley ambulance. . . . Worship service visit to St. John's U.C.C. on Feb. 4 (honoring Super Heroes who do good deeds for the community).

UPPER LEHIGH - Club will run another Schnecktucky Derby in April and a chicken barbecue in June. . . Will continue donations to the fire and ambulance companies and scholarships to worthy Parkland H. S. seniors. . . We challenge our goals at every event we do, and get to the goal we strive for. We have one great asset, optimism.

REGION II

ALLENTOWN CENTER CITY CENTENNIAL - Club planning a soup kitchen event in Allentown in March.

BATH - Club isl celebrating our 90th anniversary in March . . .Three new Lions members will be installed (see story). . . .Planning breakfast at Applebee's Restaurant in May.

CATASAUQUA AREA - Planned breakfast meeting with District Governor on Saturday, January 6 at Jednota Club in North Catasauqua...

COOPERSBURG - No January report

COPLAY - No January report, but having breakfast on Super Bowl Sunday, Feb. 4.

HANOVER TOWNSHIP - No January report

HELLERTOWN - Club and St. George's Episcopal Church Community Outreach held a holiday dinner for senior citizens and needy people.

SAUCON VALLEY - No January report

UPPER SAUCON - No January report

WHITEHALL - Purchased eyeglasses and checkup for needy elementary student. . . . Received letter of thanks from Fellowship Community for \$600 donation to provide charitable care to needy long-term residents. . . . Thank you letter from Whitehall Twsp. for Hunger Initiative for signs advertising dinners for needy. First dinner in 2015 served 13 people; on Dec. 19, 2017 dinner served to 115. . . . Also thank you letter from Whitehall librarian for \$500 donation toward purchase of large-print books.

REGION III

BANGOR - Having a Rita's ice lid sale and a pastie sale. . . Held our charter night.

BETHLHEM TOWNSHIP - Planning a fund raiser for March 22 at Texas Roadhouse restaurant.Planning 14th annual Bethlehem Township Lions Club Golf Tournament for June 8 at Whitetail Golf Course in Bath .

EASTON - We picked up food donated by Wegman's, Wawa, and Weis Markets and delivered it to food bank at ProJect of Easton, five times each. . . Paid for an eye exam and glasses for an Easton resident. . . Collected used eyeglasses at Walmart once this month. . . . We hosted a luncheon to honor the Easton and Phillipsburg, N.J. high school wrestling teams prior to their annual match. Coaches from both schools attended the luncheon. At the match our club awarded a trophy to the most aggressive wrestler.

HECKTOWN-LOWER NAZARETH - No January report

MOORE TOWNSHIP - Have recycling bin at municipal building . . . No January report

NAZARETH - No January report

PALMER TOWNSHIP - Displayed many events for local organizations on Lions electronic sign.

PLAINFIELD TOWNSHIP - Continuing sales of American-made brooms and RADA cutlery. . . . Selling Chocolates on Broadway for Easter. . . . Made a basket for the convention raffle.

 $\mbox{\bf RICHMOND}$ - Two Lions volunteer at the Portland-Upper Mount Bethel Food Pantry. . .

TATAMY-STOCKERTOWN - No meetings in January. WILSON BOROUGH - No January report

Cabinet Meeting

Continued from Page 2

Policy, By-laws & Constitution Committee discussed changes needed for continued leadership progression and other areas of change. Suggestions will be aired for the district at a later date.

Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation. PDG Linwood Gehris said that as of Dec. 31, 2017 the Foundation had \$85,656,335 grant money available. If the district or any club is planning on presenting a PA Fellowship or a P.I.P. Wroblewski Award, please send info to the address listed on the application A.S.A.P. of the board member in charge.

Other committee reports included: Care & Share, Diabetes Awareness, Fund Raising, Hearing Research, Leader Dogs, Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation, Rally, USA/Canada Leadership Forum, Website and Youth Seminars, among others.

Karlene Laub Candidate

As the meeting was near the end, District Governor Don Kaufman handed a Certified Guiding Lion document to 1st VDG Karlene Laub for completing a state course.

PDG Larry Snyder, chair of the District Honorary Governors Advisory Committee, reported that a resolution was received that Lion Laub was announced as a candidate for District Governor in Lions Year 2018-2019. Her club, Upper Lehigh, submitted her letter of intent to run for District Governor on March 24. Listing her qualifications, it was received and adopted by the executive committee.

Last call for White Cane

White Cane district chairperson Lion Dick Schreiner announced that White Cane reports for 2017-2018 should be sent to him no later than Monday, March 12, 2018 by the participating Lions, Lioness & Leo Clubs.

Forms and instructions are on the District 14-K website. Please return the report after the completion of your project to Lion Schreiner, 6429 Schantz Rd., Allentown, PA 18104-9571.

*



LIONESS CLUBS ACTIVITIES

(EDITOR'S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, a month prior to publication, sent in by Lions club secretaries to the Editor. Mail to: Tattle Tailer Editor, 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 or E-Mail: tattletail-er14k@r.c.om. We'll publish as much as space allows.) REMINDER: Pictures of club activities are wanted for Tattle Tailer.

FORKS TOWNSHIP - No January report.

LEHIGH TOWNSHIP – The club has been busy brainstorming about our Basket Party Social, which will be held on April 29 from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Roosevelt Democratic Club in Danielsville. The drawing will be held at 3:15 p.m. We will be selling food along with having a bake sale, and will also have a large item table with items worth more than \$50 each.

MOORE TOWNSHIP — Our club sent the following donations: Dream Come True, \$100; Turning Point, \$100; Special Olympics, \$200.

NORTHAMPTON AREA – We will be presenting two scholarships at high school graduation. . . . We are hoping to send some youth to Leadership Camp.

Lionesses May Become Lions

As part of her report at the Feb. 17 Cabinet meeting, 1st VDG Karlene Laub had this comment that affects the Lionesses:

"The District Governor and I are working with the Lioness Clubs to make some important decisions by the end of June 2018.

"There are Lioness members who have many years of dedicated service. If these Lionesses join another Lions Club or start their own Lions Club by the end of June, they will keep their years of service.

"If not, they will lose their years of service and not be recognized as ever being a Lion/Lioness. We need to keep these hard working, service-minded women in District 14-K. Please help the District Governor and me in this endeavor."

Beacon Lodge Camping Season Starts on June 2

The 2018 camping season at Pa. Lions Beacon Lodge will start on June 2

and end on August 12, 2018. The camp is always looking for clubs to help with sponsoring campers. The camp fees for Pennsylvania campers is \$450.00 or \$500.00 for the six-day sessions and \$550.00 for the eleven-day sessions (depending on the criteria of each session). Out of state campers pay \$500.00 or \$550.00 for the six-day sessions and \$650.00 for the eleven-day sessions. "The camp will accept undesignated camper sponsorships and provide them to a camper who is in need of financial help," says PDG Dennis Butz, a Beacon Lodge board member from District 14-K. "Please have your club consider camper sponorship."

The Beacon Lodge Wish List has been sent to all of your clubs and is also available on the District and Camp websites

PDG Butz is available to attend your club meetings for a presentation on Beacon Lodge.

Once again, the Board of Directors of Beacon Lodge extends their thanks.

Family owned and operated for over 100 years.

George G. Bensing Funeral Home, Inc.

A Full Service Funeral Home, Offering Affordable, Traditional & Cremation Services to Families of all Faiths.

John H. Simons, Supervisor Frances Bensing, Funeral Director

ON-SITE CREMATIONS

2165 Community Drive (Route 946 Moorestown) Bath, PA 18014

610-759-3901

www.bensingfuneralhome.com



District 14-K Bowl-A-Thon April 22 at Two Locations

The annual District 14-K Bowl-A-Thon will be held at two locations on Sunday, April 22 - Jordan Lanes at 73 Jordan Parkway, Whitehall and at Hampton Lanes, 326 Main Northampton. Street, Three hours are set aside at both places, 1:00 to 4:00 pm., for the Lion, Lioness and Leo club bowlers. The site chairperson at Jordan is Lion Debbie Lillegard and the site chairperson at Hampton is Lion Diana Toolan.

Two pledge sheets have been sent to all the club presidents for their members. The pledge amount is per pin based on the bowler's score, or a flat

lars the bowler is pledging. highest pledge bowlers will receive \$50.00. The second highest pledge bowler will receive \$25.00.

Before April 15, Lion Lillegard needs this information: The club member responsible for this project in his or her club; the númber of bowlers; and which bowling alley where they are bowling at. She wants information by Sunday, April 15 either by e-mail deblillegard@yahoo .com or cell phone 610-739-9434.

Bring your pledge sheet the day of the event; give the yellow copy either to Lion Debbie or Lion

donation of as many dol- Diana when you sign in at the bowling alley.

> No money will be collected the day of the bowla-thon. Each bowler is responsible for turning in their donations received to their club treasurer. The club treasurer will write one check covering 40% of all donations received by the bowler, made out to District 14-K and mail it to Lion Debbie Lillegard, 8519 Putnam Court, Breinigsville, PA 18031. The bowler's club gets 60%.

> Follow those instructions, bowl your best, have a great time of fellowship with your fellow Lions, Lionesses or Leos.

Reorganization of Charitable April 11

The reorganization meeting of Charitable Enterprises will be held on Wednesday, April 11 at 6:45 p.m. in the Schnecksville Grange. It is a dinner meeting hosted by the Upper Lehigh Lions Club. Contact DG Joe Chunko to make your reservation. The dinner costs \$15, payable to Upper Lehigh Lions.

The main purpose is to elect new board or current board members for 2018-19. Nine members will be elected at large from the district. All Lions in good standing of District 14-K are members of Charitable Enterprises, Inc.

The board of directors consists of 16 members. Nine are elected at large, members three are appointed by the incoming District Governor. The remaining four are the District Governor, 1st VDG, 2nd VDG, and Governor, 1st

They generally meet five times per year, with a sixth meeting for the reorganization purposes.

Report Shows 345 Lottery **Calendar Sales**

The lottery calendar es by Charitable Enterprises as of Feb. 15 amounted to 345 - 275 for a full year and 70 for a half have its 33rd annual con-

year. Total sales this year are slightly above last year. To date, there were 64 payouts, according to Lion David Fatzinger, with winners taking home \$3,040.

Preparations will soon be made for the 2018-2019 calendars. Despite only 34.5% of the 1,000 calendars being sold, calendar cards still continue to be one of the fund-raising primary sources of income for Charitable Enterprises. Success is dependant on a significant increase of card sales, he said.

He concluded: "Together with the support of our clubs we can continue to help solve the needs of many deserving individuals in District 14-K. Although it's fun to win - try to imagine the joy of being helped in time of extreme need by Lions working together, able to say 'yes, we can help' because WE SERVE!"

Bath Lions

Continued from Page 1

sons and projects in the community as Lions serve.

Plans were made to have a public breakfast at Applebee's Restaurant along Rt. 248 on May 19 and to sell coupons for pizzas at My Place Restaurant in Bath as fund-raisers.

Bath Lions are a part of District 14-K, which will

vention on March 24 and 25 at the Holiday Inn Conference Center Breinigsville. A member of the club, Rev. Jay R. Wetzel, past president of the Lions and retired pastor of St. John's Lutheran Church in Bath, will bring the Palm Sunday message for the necrology service and breakfast Sunday morning, March 25, when Lions and Lionesses who died in 2017 will be memorialized. Lion Charles Billings, who passed away recently, will be remembered. In addition, he posthumously will receive a Melvin Jones Fellow as a remembrance from the Bath Lions Club.

PA Lions Sight **Foundation** Contribution Listed for 14K

Past District Governor Glen Santee reported at the recent Cabinet meeting that District 14-K had three clubs contributing \$589.05 to the PA Lions Sight Conservation and Eye Research Foundation for the year ending on Jan. 3, 2018. The total for the state was \$21,637.76. Five districts didn't report on time, so their \$10,384.50 was credited for 2018.

Plaques have been ordered for those clubs that contribute \$3.00 per member. They also get a certificate. There no grant requests since early last

COMING EVENTS

UPPER LEHIGH LIONS - Spaghetti Dinner to benefit Schnecksville Fire Co. roof collapse rebuilding. Friday, March 16, 4 to 8 p.m. at fire company pavilion. Adults\$10; 4-12 years \$5.610-398-2619.

EMMAUS LIONESS LIONS - 21st annual Basket Party, Wednesday, April 18, 2019, Agri-Plex at Allentown Fairgrounds, 302 N. 17th St., Allentown. Doors open 4 p.m., drawings begin 7 p.m. \$20 admission. To purchase tickets, call 610-967-3561.

KUHNSVILLE LIONS - Chicken BBQ Dinner. Sat., April 28, 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. Jordan UCC Grove, Walbert Ave. & Rt. 309. \$9.00. Eat in or take out. Contact Lion Dave Daniel. Tickets, call 610-799-9046 or 610-395-4009. Deadline: April 19.

CHARITABLE ENTERPRISES, INC. - "A Night with L.V. IronPigs", Monday, May 21, 7:05 p.m. L.V. IronPigs vs. Rochester Red Wings. Dugout Suites. Unlimited food and beverages 6-8 p.m. At Coca-Cola Park. Tickets \$52.00. Seating limited to 60, all

BETHLEHEM TOWNSHIP LIONS - 14th annual Golf Tournament on Friday, June 8. Registration, 7 a.m.; "Shotgun Start", 8 a.m. 4-person scramble; fee \$85.00 each. Golfer's luncheon follows at Whitetail. Entry form from Kathy Duelley, 1305 Johnson Dr., Easton 18040. Questions? Call 610-258-2230. Checks payable to Bethlehem Twsp. Lions Club. Pay on or before May 25, 2018.

HAVE YOUR CLUB EVENT LISTED HERE BY SENDING INFO TO: tattletailer14k@rcn.com (Write in subject line: Event Listing)

TATTLE TAILER **BOOSTERS**

CLUBS

Lions Club of Bath Tatamy-Stockertown Lions Club Plainfield Twsp. Lions Club Saucon Valley Lions Club Mountainville Lions Club Moore Township Lioness Club

INDIVIDUALS

Lion Joseph J. Chunko, PDG Lion Helen L. Chunko Lion Silas J. Rodenbach Norma I. Rodenbach Emily A. Danner, 14Klowns Lion Richard E. Danner Lion Bill Halbfoerster, PDG Lion Glen E. Santee, PDG Lion Joanne A. Santee Lion Doug Yingling Lion Fred C. Folland, PDG Lion Diane E. Folland Lion Marvin W. Schoch Lioness Lion Gloria F. Schoch Lion Don Kaufman, Dist. Gov. Cindy Kaufman Lion Gail Pfeiffer Lion Diane Bowman Lion Doris Faulds

Lion Keith J. Lieberman Lion Ken Lieberman Lion Noreen Overpeck Lion Vivian Smith Lion Dave Fatzinger Lion Cheryl Fatzinger Lion Frieda Soska Joe Soska, Sr. Lion Mary Neher Lion Kathy Fenstermacher Lion Katrina Fenstermacher Lion Rachel Fenstermacher Lion Tom Dieter, PDG Lion/Lioness Kathy Dieter Lion Paul Stoudt Mim Stoudt Lion Willard W. Kulp, PDG Lion Marty Lower

Be A Tattle Tailer Booster for 2017-18

Donations: \$5.00 per Individual — \$25.00 or More Per Club for Lions Year

Print INDIVIDUAL NAMES or CLUBS as you wish them to appear in the *TATTLE TAILER* and send the appropriate amount to the address below. Your continued contributions help make this publication possible. Businesses cannot be included on the boosters list, but must be inserted as display advertising.

Make Checks Payable to: **LIONS DISTRICT 14-K**

Send to: PDG Wm. J. Halbfoerster, Jr., 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014